

The RAMS Horn

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, October 1

7 p.m., WaterStone Savings Bank 6560 S. 27th St., Oak Creek, WI

2014 CLUB OFFICERS

President:

Jeff Borowski, flyinfool1@yahoo.com

Vice President:

Steve Ward.

rcpilotsteve60@aol.com

Treasurer:

Tom Young,

oneeagle2@yahoo.com

Secretary:

Bob Glowienka, bobq1@wi.rr.com

Safety Coordinator:

Phillip Schumacher, philsch@sbcglobal.net

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

Mike McCullough, ramsrc.editor@gmail.com

PICNIC THIS WEEK

Annual Member Picnic: September 27

The RAMS annual member picnic is scheduled for **Saturday, September 27**. All members and their families are invited to attend. The initial weather forecast looks promising.

The club will be grilling burgers and brats.

Condiments, buns, soda, and hardware (plates/
utensils) will be provided as well. Each member is
asked to bring a "pass a plate" (recommended) to share taken at the field.
with the group or chip in \$5 per person to offset the cost of the picnic (can't eat the \$5).



Don't worry—this photo (above) was not

The picnic will **start around 10 a..m, with lunch being served around noon**. There will be some contests and prizes throughout the day as well. We hope to see you there.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Public Days: October 4-5

iHobby Expo

Schaumburg Convention Center Schaumburg, IL www.ihobbyexpo.com



FROM THE EDITOR

If you have news or plane builds in progress now or over the fall and winter, please let us know. Share your information and/or photos by e-mailing the newsletter editor at ramsrc. editor@gmail.com. Thanks!



FIELD REPORT

Autumn is Here

The field has been good all month long. We had several days of heavy rain this month, which caused a growth spurt of the grass. A special thanks goes out to member **Dick Cook** for donating a battery to the club for use in the lawn tractor.

Below are a couple of shots from the field. **Jim Myszewski** in red/white (bottom) and **Al Borowski** in yellow/red (top). A local hawk following at a distance also was spotted when members were flying recently.





LABOR DAY TFR

Air Force One

Labor Day this year landed on a beautiful Monday. Unfortunately, Southeastern Wisconsin was issued a TFR (Temporary Flight Restriction) for much of the afternoon. This was due to President Obama's visit, during which he spoke at the annual Laborfest.

So, obviously having nothing else to do, your editor set up camp in his backyard and waited. Feeling a little like Elmer Fudd with a camera, I finally heard something about 30 minutes after the President's speech ended. Air Force One (right) took off from Mitchell International Airport to the west, made a turn over Franklin, and headed back east. That was a pretty exciting way to end the afternoon.



